2-9157

12 February 1956

Hon. William F. Tompkins
Assistant Attorney General
Department of Justice
Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Bill:

I have just received a letter from my friend, Mrs. David W. Peck, Director, School of Politics, of the Women's National Republican Club, Inc., with a glowing tribute to you as a speaker.

She said that your dynamic and forthright talk on communism, and what is being done about it, was exactly what "they wanted," and she said that the audience was literally thrilled.

I believe I am better as a chooser of speakers than as being one myself.

Many thanks for what you have done, and with kind regards.

Sincerely,

Allen W. Dulles
Director

AWD/ji Distribution:

1 - DCI /

1 - ER/w/ER 7-9022

1 - Reading

Approved For Release 2003/06/12 : CIA-RDP80B01676R000700170075-7

Elloring Heneral